[bookmark: _GoBack]SCFCNA Quarterly Meeting
January 9, 2018, 11:00am-2:00pm
First Church of the Nazarene
901 St Andrews Road, Columbia, SC 2910
Members Present: Anita Boland, Jettiva Belton, BJ Roof, Mary Jane Boykin, Sonya Brown, Charisse Dupree-Henegan, Pat Cannon, Nancy Reynolds, Helen Collins, Barbara Diller, Dawn Henderson, Ernie Lombard, Alisa Townsend, Donna Kleister, Melody Heffline, Doris Drayton and Amy Goodson. Joy Barnes joined the meeting via face time. 
Excused: Jenny Holmes
Welcome: Anita Boland, President, opened the meeting at 11:00am and welcomed those present.
Devotion: Amy Goodson presented a devotion on “Encouragement for the New Year” based on Exodus 23:20 which encouraged us to trust in the Lord as He has everything under control.
Educational Program: At this time, Anita Boland introduced Natasha Smith, SC Outreach and Referral Coordinator for Nurse Family Partnership. This nationwide, evidenced based program is for all first time moms who are Medicaid eligible, and have not yet reached their 28th week of pregnancy. In this program, these moms receive a home visit from a specially trained, BSN prepared nurse at least once every 2 weeks until the child reaches age 2 at no charge to the moms. These nurses provide education and help identify risk factors as well as linking the mothers to community resources. They also provide support to the fathers. Shannon, a nurse from the program, gave her testimonial that she is a graduate from the program and was so impacted by the program that she completed nursing school and returned to work for them! Natasha Smith reported that many of the mothers who complete the program actually complete their education. The children of these mothers also have better outcomes to include school readiness and completion. There was some discussion on how this is a great resource for FCN’s to use in their congregation and community. The number to call for a referral is 844-SCMommy. She will then put you in touch with the contact person in your community. Natasha also reviewed the Paid for Success IA’s and the research being done. 
Lunch: At this time, the members took a break to eat lunch and to network.
Approval of Minutes: At this time, Anita Boland asked the group if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes from the October 10, 2017 meeting. After none noted from the group, Dawn Henderson made the motion to approve the minutes as written, Pat Cannon made the second and the motion was approved.
Installation of New Officers: At this time, the SCFCNA officers were called forward: Anita Boland, President; Amy Goodson, President Elect; Jenny Holmes, Secretary (Ernie Lombard stood in for her in her absence); and BJ Roof, Treasurer. Jett Belton administered the oath and led the installation devotional. 
Welcome and Orientation for New Members: At this time, all in attendance introduced themselves, new members/first time attendees were welcomed and pins were distributed. Anita then passed the committee membership sheets around for the members present to sign-up.
Website Use: At this time, Anita Boland reviewed the use of the website and reported that there have been some issues with the tabs. Jenny Holmes is working on the issues which should be resolved soon.
Reports:
· Treasurer’s Report – At this time, BJ Roof, Treasurer, reviewed the report as distributed to the members present. She further noted that membership dues are due at this time except for those who joined at the Annual Conference in August. Registration fees must be in by April so that the membership tab can be discontinued. At this time, there was some discussion about if the annual registration dues should be increased as it has been $20 for some time. It was noted that the Foundations Class is now self-sufficient and is covered with the class fee. It was also noted that dues have been intentionally left low in respect of the fact that many of the FCN’s and CHP’s are working on a non-paid, voluntary basis. Anita noted that there is a group of FCN’s who is meeting quarterly in Greenville. This is to encourage members of SCFCNA who cannot make the meeting in Columbia. She further noted that we would love to have another group which covers the low country. Anita then called for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented Helen Collins made the motion, Donna Kleister made the second and the motion carried. 
· Committees- At this time, Anita reviewed the chairs and the members of each committee as per the sign-up sheet.
· Education 
· Annual Conference – It was noted that we are in need of a chair for the 2018 Annual Conference. If you are interested in doing this, you are asked to please contact Dawn Henderson ASAP.
· Foundations Course – Dawn Henderson reported that the class will be held March 1-3 in Spartanburg. Dawn has the brochures. She noted that the registration will be $500 which includes all materials, meals, handouts, flash drives, goodies, and a hotel room for 2 nights. Deadline for registration is February 23. At this time, there was some discussion about giving one year’s membership to SCFCNA to all who complete the course. After some discussion and review of cost, Ernie Lombard made the motion that we provide a free one year membership for all who complete the Foundations Course in March of this year. Nancy Reynolds seconded the motion and the motioned carried. BJ Roof suggested that we link the current members with new members and some discussion ensued. There was some further discussion on other places offering the Foundations Course. Another question arose about scholarships for the Foundations Class in March. Dawn noted that this is handled by the board on a case to case basis. 


· Communication – As noted earlier, Anita Boland reported that these issues should be resolved soon by Jenny Holmes.
New Business – Anita reminded the group of the Upstate Meeting Tuesday, January 16th from 6-8pm at Westminster Presbyterian Church on Augusta Rd, Greenville.
There was some discussion on use of the SCFCNA’s letterhead to write to a Pastor concerning his declination of paying for the membership dues for the SCFCNA for the CHP at a church. It was decided that the letterhead is the property of the SCFCNA and that instead there would be a letter sent from the SCFCNA president to that particular pastor. 
Anita reported that she and Melody Heffline’s churches along with 4 other Lexington churches are doing a joint Health Fair on March 3rd from 9am-1pm.
There was some discussion about the FCN certification process and if anyone had applied before the cut-off deadline and how HMA is continuing to get it reinstated.
Adjournment – At 1:50, seeing there was no further business, BJ Roof made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Jett Belton made the second and the motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, Amy Goodson
